Bullet points for WEQ-006 Time Error Correction
1) NERC pointed out in their PETITION OF THE NORTH AMERICAN ELECTRIC RELIABILITY CORPORATION FOR RETIREMENT OF RELIABILITY STANDARD BAL-004-0[footnoteRef:1] these following findings: [1:  PETITION OF THE NORTH AMERICAN ELECTRIC RELIABILITY CORPORATION FOR RETIREMENT OF RELIABILITY STANDARD BAL-004-0 November 10, 2016] 

a. BAL-004-0 and WEQ-006 have become redundant and ineffective
b. With development of BAL-003-1.1, BAL-001-2, the Interconnection Reliability Operations, and Coordination (“IRO”) standards these standards managing continued adherence to frequency approximating 60 Hertz over long-term averages.
c. BAL-004-0 has been superseded by newer standards as mention above. BAL-004-0 and WEQ-006 were developed as a joint project between NERC and NAESB to complement each other to control time error correction.
d. WEQ-006 does not materially support commercial operations but supported the reliability standards.
e. The expert analyses concluded that “maintain[ed] that elimination of manual TEC will allow each Interconnection to be operated closer to the design frequency of 60 Hertz more often, by avoiding the over-corrections that arise in manual TEC accomplished under BAL-004-0 and NAESB WEQ-006.”[footnoteRef:2] [2:  Footnote 1Section 1 pp 1] 

f. Also concluded that “was also concerned that availability of manual TEC under BAL-004-0 and NAESB WEQ-006 might inadvertently contribute to the hazards of a free rider problem and excessive over-correction, where multiple BAs might collectively correct Time Error caused by a single entity. Thus, the SDT affirmed that Reliability Standard BAL-004-0 has a negative impact on published and posted reliability principles, contrary to Paragraph 81 Criteria.”[footnoteRef:3] [3:  Footnote 1Section 1 pp 2] 

g. Order No. 693 “render Reliability Standard BAL-004-0 redundant. In particular, upon retirement of BAL- 04-0 and NAESB WEQ-006, compliance with the requirements in Reliability Standards BAL-003-1.1 and BAL-001-2 would result in continued adherence to a frequency approximating 60 Hertz over long-term averages.”[footnoteRef:4] [4:  Footnote 1Section 2 pp 1] 

h. WEQ-006 can be retired with little or no effect given the same reasons as NERC has given in their petition to retire BAL-004-0.
i. Pertinent Exhibits in the NERC petition to retire[footnoteRef:5]  [5:  Footnote 1Exhibit A Paragraph 81 Criteria, Exhibit C Supporting Technical Documents] 

2) WECC pointed out in their proposal WECC WEQ-006 TIME ERROR CORRECTION PROPOSAL”[footnoteRef:6] these following findings: [6:  WECC WEQ-006 Time Error Correction Proposal to the NAESB BPS Subcommittee] 

a. [bookmark: _GoBack]WECC does not perform manual time error correction
b. WECC is opting out of WEQ-006 “because the standard’s requirements are outdated and contrary to reliable operations as has been discussed, commented, and approved by the industry. In addition, the NAESB standard injects additional complications to the ATEC process that is successfully managing time error in the West.”[footnoteRef:7] [7:  WECC WEQ-006 Time Error Correction Proposal to the NAESB BPS Subcommittee pp Summary] 

